Check against delivery: One (1) Minute and Ten (10) Seconds

[image: image1.png]




STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR JOSEPH OWUSU-ANSAH,

COUNSELLOR, TUESDAY 7TH MAY, 2019

REVIEW OF DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF THE CONGO 

Thank you, Mr. President.

Ghana extends a warm welcome to the DRC delegation to the UPR. 

We note with satisfaction the various human rights Bills currently under discussion in Parliament, including inter alia the Bill on Protection for and Responsibilities of Human Rights Defenders, and the Bill on Access to Information. Ghana encourages DRC to expedite passage of these Bills into Law, and to ensure their implementation in order to further strengthen human rights promotion and protection. 
Ghana wishes to make the following three recommendations:
i. Consider initiating a new legal framework in compliance with international 

law and standards, including the ICCPR and the African Commission on Human and Peoples’ Rights, on the right to freedom of peaceful assembly; 
ii. Launch credible investigations into all alleged gross human rights violations 
and crimes under international law, including those involving senior military officials, to end the cycle of impunity; 

iii. Consider regularizing unauthorized mining areas, taking into account safety 

and policy considerations.
Ghana wishes the DRC every success with the review process. 

I thank you.        
